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The positive state economy reflected in the Governor’s January 2022-23 State Budget, have a very positive impact on the Long Beach CCD projected 2022-23 budget.
However, challenges remain to fund operating costs increasing due to inflation including ongoing salaries, increased supplier [abor and material costs, as well as known
benefit increases. Scheduled increases to STRS and PERS rates will continue to be a challenge along with expected health and welfare rate increases. Budget deficits
were projected prior to the COVID -19 shut down. The COLA of over 5% and the federal HEERF funding have helped us to project a surplus for 2021-22. With increasing
costs, declining enrollment throughout the state, and the impending end to federal funding, the long-term future is challenging. Based on our 2021-22 CCFS-320 P-2
report, resident FTES is down 8.8% from last year. Continuing outreach and efforts to help students re-engage and continue their education have helped us to mitigate

enrollment declines. However, the significant enroliment declines along with the end of COLA increases after 2024-25 to the hold harmless protection in the funding
formula make future budgeting very challenging.
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